
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

There has been a lot of activity at school of late - Year R pupils have been actively engaged in caring for 
our outdoor environment, preparing a new mini pond outside Turtle Class, Year 1 pupils have immersed 
themselves in poetry, practising and performing with enthusiasm. They are also eagerly anticipating their 
visit to the Wetlands Centre tomorrow, which promises to be an enriching educational experience.  

In Year 2, pupils interested in participating in the Country Dance Festival in July have begun learning 
new dances, showcasing their dedication and enthusiasm.  

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to all the families who have generously purchased books from 
our Amazon Wishlist.  https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/14TJZYMRCPNXG?ref_=wl_share  

Your support significantly enhances the learning experience for our pupils. We will be adding more items 
to the list shortly, so please keep an eye out for these additions. 

David Wells  

Head of School 

Carlisle Infant School  

8th May 2025 

Class photographs 

Class photographs will take place on Wednesday 14th May. Please     

ensure your child is in full school uniform—(no PE kit please 

on this day) and your child is on time as the                 

photographer will start promptly. 

Proof photographs will be e mailed to you in due 

course  and ordering can be done online. 

Walk for Water 
On Friday 16th May, we will be having our sponsored ‘Walk for Water’ day when the children 

will walk around the playground track several times in 10 minutes, carrying a 2-litre bottle of dirty water.  

This is to give them a glimpse of what it is like for many children across the world who have to walk for 

hours each and every day to collect water for their family.  At the end of these children’s long walk, the 

water they have collected is often dirty.   

At the end of our children’s walk, the children will be given a cup of fresh, clean water as a reward and 

also to remind them of how lucky they are to have fresh, clean, water readily available. 

Please support this cause by sponsoring your child for the 10 minutes they are walking for 

– a suggested minimum donation is £1  

Please donate via our JustGiving account using the link below: 

  www.justgiving.com/page/cis-walk4water  

Thank you for donations received so far. We have raised £91 so far. 

Many thanks for your support for UNICEF and WATERAID 

Dig Day-Sunday 

We look forward to seeing you on Sunday for a big garden tidy up! All         

welcome from 9am– 1pm. Lots of jobs, weeding, cutting back, painting. 

Please bring your own tools if you have them. Tea ,coffee & squash will be 

provided. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/14TJZYMRCPNXG?ref_=wl_share
http://www.justgiving.com/page/cis-walk4water


Cool Milk 

There are a number of children who are refusing milk at break time. If your child is 5 years or 

older and you are paying for their milk, please have a conversation with your child to see whether 

they still require milk? If you wish to cancel your subscription you will need to contact cool-

milk.com 

Please note that the cut off time each week is a Tuesday, for the following week. 

Our milk supplier has recently changed the packaging of the milk 

from cartons to plastic bottles which are not as popular with our 

children. We have contacted the supplier to see whether the car-

tons could be brought back but unfortunately they have advised us 

that  the bottles are here to stay and they are not able to change to 

cartons! 

School Absence-Important Procedures 

Please could all parent/carers ensure they let the office know every day 

that their child is  unwell and the        nature of the illness. Medical  evi-

dence may be             required for absences longer than 5 days and when     

attendance falls below 90%.  

Please also provide  written proof of any appointments and  advise 

whether your child will be requiring a school meal. 

May we also remind you that if your child has vomiting and/or diar-

rhoea, you must wait  48 hours from the last episode  before bringing 

your child back to school. 

We receive a lot of queries   regarding this rule and there seems to be 

some confusion. To help clarify, please see the link below to the NHS         

guidance. https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/ 

Notices/Reminders Cont………………... 

SEND Coffee Morning 

There will be a coffee morning on Wednesday, 11th June from 9am—10am. The focus will be  

around supporting children with transitions. Tracey Bannister the SENCO from Hampton Hill 

Junior School will be attending for parents of children moving up to HHJS as well as Joseph  

Digger from the Mental Health Support Team. All parents are welcome to attend. 



Diary Dates 

May 

Friday 9th—Y1 Trip-The Wetland Centre  -Please pay via Arbor 

Sunday 11th—Dig Day—9am-1pm—All welcome to come and help tidy school garden 

Wednesday 14th—Class Photographs-Full School Uniform-No PE Kit 

Friday 16th—Walk for Water-Please donate via the link in letter sent 2/4/25 

  —Non Uniform for alternative school photo 

  - Donations of Sweets & Bottles for the Summer Fair 

Friday 23rd—INSET Day—School Closed 

 

Half term—Monday 26th May—Friday 30th May 2025 

June 

Friday 6th—CSA Donations of preloved teddies/soft toys for Summer Fair 

     —Sports Morning-Parents Welcome to watch 

Wednesday  11th  - SEND Coffee Morning—9am Supporting Children with Transitions 

Thursday 19th—Dancing with Don-Whole School -Year Reception finish 3.15pm 

Saturday 21st—Summer Fair 11.30-3pm 

July 

Monday 7th –National Transition Day-Y2 to Y3 

Wednesday 9th  - Y2 Country Dance Festival—Details to follow 

Thursday 10th—YR Bockett’s Farm Trip—Details have been sent-Please pay via Arbor  

Saturday/Sunday 12th & 13th—Carlisle goes Camping 

Wednesday 16th—Y2 Leavers Show to Parents-Morning 

Notices/Reminders 

Message from the CSA 

Hi wonderful Carlisle families! 

Thank you for joining us for our AGM last week, if you missed it you can read our report presented here: 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rE9dZI6zn4WzX8xNSj9nQnJ4HDrSpdb7/view , and we're excited to 
be welcoming Emma Goodden as our new CSA Chair for 2025/26!  

Summer Fair planning is well underway, and thanks to the Woodrow family we have launched our poster 
for the event! Please save the date and look out for ways you can volunteer for your class stalls and buy 
raffle tickets over the next few weeks. 

Finally we look forward to seeing lots of you for Dig Day morning this Sunday!  

Thank for your continued support to make our Carlisle Community amazing! From the CSA 

Louise Bloom 

Chair - Carlisle School Association 

www.carlisleschoolassociation.org.uk 

Registered Charity Number 297676 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rE9dZI6zn4WzX8xNSj9nQnJ4HDrSpdb7/view
http://www.carlisleschoolassociation.org.uk


Safeguarding concern? Are you concerned about the safety or welfare of a child? Please    

contact the SPA (Single Point of Access): 

Phone 020 8547 5008  You can make an online referral here. 

If you think a child is in immediate danger you should call 999. 

Notices/Reminders – Borough News 

Travelling down the Thames 

River themed crafts and learning for families 
 
Delve into the history of the River Thames at this arts and crafts family workshop. 
 
This drop-in event is suitable for children aged 5-10 years old. Glimpse into the history of our local area 
while taking part in a colourful, creative session of bridge building and origami boats making next to the 
riverside! 
 
Saturday 14 June – 10.30am - 3pm Old Town Hall, Richmond. 

Junior sports courses – places available 

Book now for our summer term starting in April. Courses include gymnastics, karate, judo, junior boxing 
and girl’s football. 
 
Available across our sports centres: Whitton Sports and Fitness Centre, Teddington Sports Centre and 
Shene Sports and Fitness Centre. 
 
We also offer 40% discount on junior coached activities for children of parents with an Adult Concession-
ary Richmond Card. 
 
Please call 020 3772 2999 to book or visit the richmond.gov website for more information.  

Free junior course trial pass 

For those looking to introduce their children to sports, Whitton and Hampton Sports and Fitness Centres 
are offering free junior course trial passes. 
 
The pass gives young people a chance to try out one of the junior sports courses before committing. Simp-
ly choose your preferred activity and centre, and you’ll be contacted with details on how to register for a 
free session.  
 
Submit your application for your free course trial pass 
 
Please visit the richmond.gov website for more information.  

Free family fun taster session – register to take part 

A fun and interactive session for families, catering for children aged 5-10 years. Activities will include arts 
and crafts, slime, animal magic, jungle fever and superhero adventures! 
 
Date: Saturday 10 May 2025 Time: 9 to 10.30am 
 
To register your interest email leisure@richmond.gov.uk, providing the following information: 

• Child’s name and date of birth 

• Contact telephone number 

Contact email address. A member of our centre staff will contact you in due course with further               
information. Please visit the richmond.gov website for more information. 

http://richmond.gov.uk/services/children_and_family_care/single_point_of_access/single_point_of_access_for_professionals/make_a_referral_to_spa
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/libraries/branch_libraries/local_studies_collection/know_your_place
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/sports/our_sports_and_fitness_centres/whitton_sports_and_fitness_centre/whitton_junior_programme
https://richmond-self.achieveservice.com/AchieveForms/?mode=fill&consentMessage=yes&form_uri=sandbox-publish://AF-Process-067fcf76-87d8-419b-8bf9-723080e10cfe/AF-Stage-77357b6b-238b-4f2e-b657-60c2699ed519/definition.json&process=1&process_uri=sandbox-processe
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/sports/sports_centres_promotions#junior_course
mailto:leisure@richmond.gov.uk
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/sports/our_sports_and_fitness_centres/whitton_sports_and_fitness_centre/whitton_junior_programme














Richmond Furniture Scheme is a local charity selling good quality donated furniture and           
refurbished appliances at affordable prices.  

Have furniture you no longer need?  We'll collect it for free (https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/
supporting-us-donating-furniture/) 

Need furniture? Whether you’re on a low budget or love a vintage bargain, visit our online shop 
(https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/shop/) or come to our Twickenham warehouse (https://
www.rfsonline.co.uk/shop-in-person/) 

Want to make a difference in your community? Check out our volunteering opportunities 
(https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/volunteering/)  We also offer discounts and can give you              
information on grants to spend with us! 

https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/supporting-us-donating-furniture/
https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/supporting-us-donating-furniture/
https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/shop/
https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/shop-in-person/
https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/shop-in-person/
https://www.rfsonline.co.uk/volunteering/















